August Minutes Niners Board Meeting

August 5, 2022

Attending

Mary Fieweger, Cathy Loffink, Marsha Wadsworth, Sandy Esterson, Joyce Bowden, Rosemary Ricken, Carol Zinsli, Leesa Gango, Sharon Garrick, Joanna Sawyer

Call to Order 10:00am Mary Fieweger

Motion to approve the minutes from the July meeting was made by Carol Zinsli and seconded by Marsha Wadsworth.

Treasurer Report

Marsha Wadsworth

Marsha handed out the treasurer's report showing money in and money out from July 1 through July 30 with an opening balance of 9,538 dollars and an ending balance of 6,849 dollars.

August Scramble

Leesa Gango

Leesa reported the August Scramble is on August 9. The theme is "Girls Just Want to have Fun." Several fun activities and prizes have been planned.

August Championship Tournament Carol Zinsli

Carol reported the Championship Tournament will be on August 16 and August 23. At this time 27 players have signed up to participate. Time rules will be reviewed before play begins. It is requested that at the August 9 scramble players should be reminded about registering for the Championship Tournament.

Niners Performance 2022

Joanna Sawyer

Joanna reported several participants have dropped out of the show and adjustments have been made. Ticket sales are going well with a cost of 5 dollars. Tickets will be sold at the community Information Day. The public performances are on September 30 and October 1. The start time for the End of Year Niners Celebration will be at 4:00pm. It will consist of appetizers and then the Niners performance. Mary would like to introduce past presidents.

Pink Ball Update

Mary Fieweger

The planning is moving forward and going well. Printing cost for memorial sign concerns will be addressed with the printer. Other groups should not go into the Niners closet and a lock box is being considered.

Greens Committee

Joyce Bowden

Joyce reported that sand issues as well as cart path issues have been discussed. Work will be continuing in both areas. Exhaust fans are being installed in the Market Cafe kitchen to help alleviate heat issues. Bunker reduction was discussed as well as Green course drainage.

Golf Board Update

Cathy Loffink

Cathy reported that bunker issues were discussed and a reminder to rake each bunker after use has been expressed. The survey was reviewed showing excellent service. The Club came out generally well. Both Twilight and Early Bird fees were discussed and the fee schedule for these times has been revamped. Golf membership is up.

Social Members

Rosemary Ricken

Rosemary reported one new social member

Maintenance Crew Appreciation

Mary Fieweger

It was decided not to give monetary appreciation to maintenance staff.

Meeting Adjourned

Mary Fieweger

Respectfully Submitted, Sandy Esterson Secretary